






















THE DIOCESE OF NORWICH EDUCATION AND ACADEMIES TRUST
(A company limited by guarantee)

GOVERNANCE STATEMENT

Scope of Responsibility

As trustees, we acknowledge we have overall responsibility for ensuring that The Diocese of Norwich
Education and Academies Trust has an effective and appropriate system of control, financial and otherwise.
However such a system is designed to manage rather than eliminate the risk of failure to achieve business
objectives, and can provide only reasonable and not absolute assurance against material misstatement or
loss.

The board of trustees has delegated the day-to-day responsibility to the Chief Executive Officer, as Accounting
Officer, for ensuring financial controls conform with the requirements of both propriety and good financial
management and in accordance with the requirements and responsibilities assigned to it in the funding
agreement between The Diocese of Norwich Education and Academies Trust and the Secretary of State for
Education. They are also responsible for reporting to the board of trustees any material weaknesses or
breakdowns in internal control.

Governance

The information on governance included here supplements that described in the Trustees' report and in the
Statement of Trustees' responsibilities. The board of trustees has formally met 4 times during the year.
Attendance during the year at meetings of the board of trustees was as follows:

Trustee Meetings attended Out of a possible

Mr M R Butler DL 3 4
Mr W J J Crawshay, Chair 4 4
Mr M E Allbrook 4 4
Mr C Hedges 4 4
Ms D M King 3 4
Mrs M Young 2 2
Mr N P Loveday 2 4
Mr S Cox 4 4
Ms P E Wells 4 4
Mr D Wright 4 4
Mr P Dunning 3 4
Ms L Parker 1 1
Ms J Bourne 1 1

The work of the Trustee Board has continued to evolve in line with the Trust risk register and the demands of
the Education and Skills Funding Agency. A recent internal audit report confirmed that the DNEAT
Governance Structure is in line with best practice expectations.

The board has met regularly throughout the year. The board continues to review where it needs to update and
strengthen its membership. In the year the following changes occurred.

An annual self-assessment took place in the year. Strengths identified included Governance Structures, Risk
Management and Strategy and Vision.

The Standards and Strategic Development Committee is a sub-committee of the Board. It is responsible for
overseeing and approving the development of an effective strategy for academy improvement that results in
high standards and good or better inspection outcomes. Academic performance data is collected from Pupil
Asset and SIMs and scrutinised at Academy Level and Trust level. Performance is compared against national
and regional data sets and this gives Trustees a clear picture of performance against others. There are clear
reports for the Board.

A Personnel Committee meets three times in the year.
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